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 MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING Tuesday 3rd March 2020 10.30am
_____________________________________________________________________

 PRESENT                                                                                      

Chairman Peter Smith (PS),  Secretary Rosey Foster (RF),Treasurer Phil Jones (PJ),
Men’s Captain Tom Wesolowski (TW),  Men’s Vice Captain Mark Pearce (MP)
Ladies’ Captain Jess Howard (JH), Ladies’ Vice Captain Jane Pugh,  

General Manager Jonathan Gray (JG)  

1   APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
  None










Actions
2. MINUTES
2.1   Minutes of 8.1.20






Agreed
  
3. MATTERS ARISING







Action
Action from Minutes 21.11.19
3.2 Notice boards update  (see 10.1)
Actions from  15.10.19
4.2 Inclusion of Junior Members. Junior Policy includes generic wording and now on website.   
Actions from 21.11.19
6.5 Men’s competition start sheets.  TW is re-organising process.

6.6  The trial of all competition fees being added to Club v1was  not adopted for technical reasons.    A spreadsheet will continue to be used.  All competition  non-payers are being chased for their fees






Actions from 8.1.20
4.3 Competition sub-committee  held their first planning meeting on 3.3.20

5.6  Broken collars on greens   TW did not send email. Any player seen using putter to retrieve a ball to be advised about damage to the collar and  green.  

7.3  Captains’ Allowance Policy – final wording now agreed and will be posted on website                                                                                                                     RF/BG  






         
7.4  FwF members benefits –.benefit not clear as additional club membership and golf union fees also being charged. 
8.8  BGL letter to new members being checked and revised in time for renewals   TW

REGULAR REPORTS
4. Chairman 
4.1    PS thanked the MC members for a successful AGM held in February.  Thanks were also given to BGL for their generous refreshments.  
5.   General Manager

5.1  Capital expenditure agreed for extensive renovation to  the Driving Range which will  include laser Trackman facilities.  Hoebridge is the second centre to have the new laser Trackman in the UK.  Range planned to be ready for use on  9.3.20  with Trackman facilities ready for Easter Opening.  Ball dispenser being serviced and new high quality balls ordered.  New facilities will also include a Driving Range bar/refreshment point.   Fencing down left side of range to be replaced.   Land prepared near Pirate Island for  an extra 40 car parking spaces.
5.2  Green fees.  JG confirmed that clear information will be included with membership renewals.  MC to be advised of all fees.  


              JG
5.3 BGL admin staff.  Further changes anticipated and MC will be advised soonest JG
6.  Secretary  
6.1   Memorial plates.  RF spoken to greenkeeping staff who are searching for the plates in their compound. 
6.2 Surrey County Cards.  Pam Pitcher collected  the new 2020 cards which are now available for collection: men from the Pro Shop, ladies in their changing room.  Posters have been placed on the notice board.    Any member who does not appear to have a card should be referred to RF.

6.3  Surrey AGM   It was agreed that Andy Richardson should represent HGC at the Surrey Men’s AGM on 1st April at Royal Mid-Surrey Golf Club.   RF to advise AR.  Pam Pitcher to represent the ladies at their meeting.




RF
6.4  England Golf Independent Golfer report.   HGC did not receive the first survey.  AR sent in additional comments. RF to circulate report and MC to discuss at next meeting in May








RF
7. Treasurer
7.1.  Competition Entry Fees  PJ circulated a spread sheet showing the financial position to date.  Medal and Stableford fees down compared to last year's total.   This may be due to current adverse weather conditions and that some had simply not paid yet. 

7.2 Charity Committee.  PJ queried if a draw had taken place to date for the 100 club.    JH to follow up.







JH
7.3   Charity Games night.   It was agreed that any games purchased for the event should come from Charity funds which can be generated from events. 

7.4  BGL employee membership PJ requested the Chairman to send the annual letter to BGL employees regarding 2020/2021 club membership. 

           PS











7.5 Match competitions  All payments received by match organisers to be paid to PJ with relevant details after each match. 





JP
This process to be added to SKORE.





MP
7.6 Normally receipts for matches/events  including 2s  are required to reach the Treasurer within  24 hours.  PJ requested this be extended to 72 hours.  This was agreed.









  

7.7 Finance Committee.  PJ suggested meeting dates to review budget at end of July and November.   PJ will notify members.   An independent male club member is needed to join the Committee.  Nominees to contact PJ.                                 TW, MP  
8. Men’s  Captain  
8.1   The adverse weather procedure was implemented again due to Storms Dennis and Jorge, the February weekend Stableford was cancelled as the storm not only meant that there could not be a true and fair test of golf but also presented a safety risk to our members.  The March weekend  Medals were reclassified  as non-qualifiers and members given the choice to attend or not.  Notwithstanding that every green had standing water on the Saturday and two intrepid golfers did complete the round that day.   Nobody playing in the March medals managed to play to handicap.
8.2  We have not been able to resolve the issue with the PSI terminal so it has been removed and taken to be repaired.   We are optimistic that this is a software issue with the “HID-compliant touchscreen drivers”, which seems to record touch as a right rather than a left ‘mouse click’.

8.3 The Axtell first round was completed this weekend  in spite of adverse weather conditions.

8.4  Sign up for the Don Howard Salver Mixed Greensomes on 28 March, our first marque event this year, is underway with 24 people signed up so far.

9. LADY CAPTAIN
9.1 Diary date amendments: a)  Farnham Park mixed match on Sunday 29th March postponed due to Dale Hill weekend away.

b) Past Captains’ Day moved from Saturday 22nd August to Tuesday 25th August

c) Lady VC Greensomes now Saturday 3rd October not Sunday 4th October owing to Thornbury trip.
d) Thursday 15th October is Fun Golf not Stableford. 

9.2  Internal competitions.  Knock-out draws completed and posted.  

9.3  The weather has decimated qualifiers

9.4  External competitions.
a) NAPGC entries.   Two teams for the Hawtree mixed greensomes.  Captains to be appointed 

b) White webbs two teams entered.  Captains required.

c) JHB competition has moved to Birdhills.  Two teams entered.

d) Knockout Toprock – two pairs in each.  Players to be appointed.

e) Mary Forster winter league – three teams competing and playing well. 
d) Daily Mail Foursomes  - Di Heavey and Jess Howard lost on the 20th hole at St George’s.

e)  Annodata match play – Captain required

f)  Club competition entry fees 69 ladies paid.  No entry into a competition unless payment received.  
10. Any other business
10.1  Relocation of Honour Boards.  A discussion took place with JG to relocate the Club Honour Boards from the Valley Room down to the corridor towards the putting green.  This was agreed as a sensible move as the Honour Boards are often hidden during events such as Presentation Night.  JG is arranging for the designer from Gidden Place (design and printing Guildford) to meet and discuss the display and advise on improving the current Ladies’ and Men’s notice boards.
10.2  England Golf ‘Safe Golf’ accreditation.   JG confirmed that the accreditation was being finalised regarding safeguarding procedures.   DBS checks apply to all teaching staff.    TW also liaising with England Golf regarding juniors.  

10.3 Letter from T. Moodaley  following AGM  suggesting
i )raising the capitation payment by BGL to the Club to reduce the HGC deficit.  JG confirmed that BGL would not consider this in the foreseeable future.   

ii) External competitions :  for many competitions there was no green fee, or a reduced green fee, when playing away. It was agreed that notification of the expected green fee costs would be made in advance to members choosing to play at inter club competitions.
iii) Slow play:   Additional wardens to speed up play. JG felt the wardens already did a good job but would reiterate the need for players to keep to the expected times.
JG
iv)  The HGC Constitution.   Members to be able to nominate themselves for election.  This was already provided for. As was common practice, however, they also needed a proposer and seconder. 
10.4  HGC and BGL Coronavirus preparations:  JG confirmed that  the well being of the staff, members and the public was taken seriously by BGL.   Any risk would be managed and notified promptly.
11.  DATE OF NEXT MEETING :  Tuesday 19th May 2020 10.30am     
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